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Dear parents and carers, 

The Halloween Fete was quite spectacular and it came
about through the sheer dedication, passion and
commitment of our community. I would like to thank the
entire school community for coming together to make
this happen - parents, staff and students have worked
together for a common goal, which brings so much
positive energy for us all to thrive in!

Special thanks to our amazing P&C Executive (Zoe,
Rachel, Nick, Kellie and Judii) and the P&C Fete
committee ( Rachel, Judii, Kate, Ariana, Leonie and Kym)
who have volunteered and worked tirelessly to organise
this professional event for the benefit of our students.
Parents from each class ensured that their stall was
marvellous. When a community comes together to give
generously of their time and special talents, that is where
the magic happens, and it was certainly palpable on
Sunday!

Thank you also to the local businesses for supporting all
of the stalls. By working in partnership we are able to
achieve so much for the benefit of our students and we
look forward to many more community events where we
can come together and celebrate.
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Principal's Post
 THE LATEST NEWS AND UPDATES FROM BONDI PUBLIC SCHOOL

Dates for your Diary 
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Thursday 10th Nov
Sydney Kings visit Yr 2-6

Monday 14th Nov
Stage 3 Art exhibition in

the hall
Thursday 17th Nov

Stage 1 Rewards day
Wednesday 23rd Nov
Stage 2 Royal Botanic

Gardens excursion
Saturday 3rd Dec

P&C Christmas Tree
fundraiser

Wednesday 14th Dec
Presentation Day
Kindy Graduation

Music Partnership - End
of year concert

Thursday 15th Dec
Year 6 Dinner

Friday 16th Dec
Year 6 Graduation

Last day of term 4 for
students

Tuesday 31st Jan 2023
Years 1 - 6 Start school 
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With my very best wishes,

Natalia Greguric
Principal



 

Applications for Year 7 entry to selective high schools in 2024 open on 18
October 2022 and close on 16 November 2022
All candidates are required to sit the Selective High school Placement Test to
be held on Thursday 4 May 2023. The test date has been moved to May to
avoid a clash with NAPLAN testing.
Further information can be found here

Selective High Schools (final reminder)

Please click
here

https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes/year-7
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Deputy's Delivery
Uniform Update  
The new sports shirt survey is out! This was 
released on Dojo yesterday. This is the last chance to
have your say (survey closes Monday 7/11/22 at
12pm):
https://forms.gle/dYuxnDSX5W7Z9FbZ6

2023 Class Formations
We have received some requests about classes for 
next year, therefore it is timely to explain how classes
are formed. As you can imagine, accommodating all
family requests around classes and friendships is logistically impossible. 

We use our professional judgement to be fair and equitable to ALL students when
creating groups that have positive social and learning dynamics. 

Classes for 2023 will be formed with consideration to numbers, gender, age, social-
emotional, learning and any other identified additional needs. From many years of
experience, we have found that students thrive when given opportunities to form new
friendships, and they will be supported to build those friendships. They will also have
regular opportunities to engage with students in other classes. As a result, we cannot
guarantee that students will be placed in the same class as friends. 

If you feel that your child requires special consideration around class placement because of
diagnosed additional needs or mental health challenges, please let your class teacher or
Stage Assistant Principal know. 

Philosophy Program Review
Due to a variety of factors and feedback, we have recently surveyed our students and
staff around the educational value and enjoyment of Philosophy lessons. In the coming
days, I will be emailing all families, with the results of these surveys and requesting
community feedback around the program’s continuation. We value your feedback!

https://forms.gle/dYuxnDSX5W7Z9FbZ6
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Deputy's Delivery

Warm regards

Anna O’Connor

Deputy Principal

The Halloween Fete
This was my first Halloween Fete at BPS (or anywhere for that matter!) It was so
wonderful to see our students and the broader community enjoying such a special
event. A huge thanks to everyone involved! 

Have a wonderful fortnight ahead. Be kind to yourselves and each other. 








4P with Ms Moredoundt

Over the past two weeks, 4P has been a hive of
activity. Students have been enthusiastically
engaged in fun and exciting learning experiences
with preparation for and participation in the
Halloween Fete in the mix. In small groups and
individually they made slime with parent volunteer
Marieke. The slime helped 4P jointly win the best-
dressed stall. It was an authentic hands-on way to
learn about writing a procedural text which is one
of our writing focuses this term. 
Students have shown great enthusiasm and insight
discussing and applying visual literacy skills to
discover the allegorical nature of The Rabbits by
Shaun Tan and John Marsden. They have been
immersed in developing cultural awareness and a
sense of caring for the natural world. 

In maths one of our focus areas this fortnight has
been multiplication and division. One of the
students' favourite activities is the speed times
table challenge. Students are determined to
improve their time and accuracy. 

4P love their garden lessons with Miss Nelly and
were extremely lucky to have sensational weather
for their recent session. They learned to read a
seed label and how to choose the best place for
each plant to thrive. We even planted our own class
Callistemon (Bottlebrush) in the garden. Students
have been learning about native Australian plants
in H.S.I.E and integrating that knowledge into Visual
Arts. They have created impressive artwork using
pencil and watercolour. 
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Spotlight on Learning
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1/2E with Ms Aravopoulos
ENGLISH 
In writing this term, 1/2E have been learning how to
plan, edit, draft and publish imaginative, persuasive
and informative texts. Students have been learning
how to use effective strategies to plan ideas for writing
by making notes, drawing, using diagrams, planning a
sequence of events or information. Students have also
been focusing on using paragraphs effectively in their
writing and how they are used to organise ideas. In
addition to this, 1/2E have been experimenting with
the use of quoted (direct) and reported (indirect)
speech. 

Quoted (direct) speech is used when we report what
someone has said using quotation (speech) marks. Eg. “I
live in the city,” he said. 

Reported (Indirect) speech is used when we report what
someone has said without the use of quotation (speech)
marks. Eg. He said he lived in the city.

Students practised and consolidated their
understanding of quoted and reported speech by
engaging with a screenplay from Harry Potter and the
Chamber of Secrets (a personal favourite in 1/2E!). 

In reading, students have been learning to read with
expression and understanding. 1/2E used a text called
‘Library Magician’ and practised their reading skills with
a partner. Students then provided feedback to their
partner using the two stars and a wish strategy on how
they could improve further. These goals (wishes) are
visible and used in reading groups, so each student is
aware of what they are working on, continuing to strive
for academic excellence. 
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Spotlight on Learning
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This semester in Stage 2, as part of our history unit, students have been learning about
early explorers and navigation. In Week 9 last term, students in Stage 2 were provided
with an opportunity to attend an excursion to The National Maritime Museum at Darling
Harbour. 

Students took part in various activities throughout the day that included a guided tour of
the Maritime Museum and they went onboard a variety of vessels.

In the museum, students listened to stories about how adventurers navigated the ocean
en-route to the Australian continent using traditional and scientific navigation
techniques. Students examined navigational techniques of Indigenous people –
Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islanders, of the people from Papua New Guinea and other
Pacific Islands, as well as Indonesian Macassan traders to the Dutch, Portuguese,
Spanish, French and English explorers.

Students participated in a self guided tour of the HMAS Vampire (navy destroyer ship)
and the HMAS Onslow which is a submarine. 

The highlight of the day was the HMB Endeavour, whereby students learnt about the
18th century world of exploration through a guided tour of the vessel. They explored
both above and below decks, from bow to stern. They listened to stories about life on
board for the crew, marines, officers and gentlemen by viewing different parts of the ship
including Cook's cabin. 
The Stage 2 teachers would like to thank our parent helpers who attended with us, for all
their support and assistance throughout the day!
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Stage Two Excursion to the National
Maritime Museum
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THINKING & ACTING GLOBALLY
Dallas (4P) has been recognised by the NSW Department of
Primary Industries for his idea to help protect the Grey Nurse
shark. In Year 3, as part of a homework task, Dallas developed
the idea for the ‘Sea, Snap, Save’ App which helped track
sightings of the critically endangered shark. Last month, features
of Dallas’ app idea were added to the Department’s FishSmart
App. For his efforts, Dallas was contacted personally by the NSW
Minister for Agriculture, recognising his idea and hard work. Well
done Dallas!




Congratulations to Alexis in 3T who competed at the
NSW Junior State Championships - Gymnastics in
Rooty Hill last weekend.

Alexis won a Gold medal in Individual (vault, bars,
beam and floor) and a Silver medal in teams. Great
work Alexis!!
 

CELEBRATING SUCCESS



PUBLIC SPEAKING
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Congratulations to Hugo, Indigo, Ali and Sylvie
for representing Bondi Public School at the
‘School Performance South Primary Schools’
Public Speaking competition. 
These students were the first place recipients
at their stage public speaking finals held at
school, which saw them move forward to the
district competition held at Bellevue Hill Public
School last Thursday. 
Each student presented a prepared speech
and an impromptu speech. Hugo delivered a
speech about ‘Saving the Orangutans’, Indigo
delivered a speech about ‘Saving the Trees‘, Ali
delivered a speech about ‘Why we should read
books’ and Sylvie delivered a speech about
‘Plastic’. 
Each student spoke with such confidence,
expression and passion. They are to be
commended for their bravery and efforts. 
 
Ms Jessen and Miss Vilensky
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SENIOR CHOIR PRIMARY PROMS
CONCERT

Last Thursday students from years 3 and 4 who are a part of the Senior Choir
performed at Sydney Town Hall. The Primary Proms features a Combined Primary
Choir of 450 voices from many public schools across NSW. Our Senior Choir has been
rehearsing very hard under the guidance of Ms Thomson and Mrs Tyler. Their voices
sounded beautiful and we have many talented altos and sopranos! Special thanks to
Ms Ireland and Miss O’Connor who also attended the event. Our choir demonstrated
resilience and perseverance throughout the day long rehearsal and represented our
school with lovely courteous manners during the evening performance. It was such a
great experience to perform in an amazing and historic venue. Our Senior Choir is now
busy preparing an audition piece to hopefully be selected again for next year’s
performance!
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P&C News
P&C Meeting 
The final P&C meeting for the year will be held at 7pm on Wednesday 23rd November in
the school library. It is both a general meeting and the AGM, where we will vote on the
office bearers for 2023. If you would like to nominate for any of the positions (President,
2x Vice-Presidents, Treasurer, Secretary), please email us at
bondipublicschoolpcsec@gmail.com
 
I know a lot of people are interested in how the P&C are going to spend the money raised
at the fete, so if you’d like to be involved in the playground, canteen and STEAM room
decisions, come along to the meeting to have your say or take on a role. Similarly, if you'd
like to have your say in future P&C fundraising endeavours, either how we fundraise or
what we fundraise for, the way to do so is to come along to a P&C meeting - we will
discuss 2023 fundraising at the first P&C meeting in 2023.  
 
Please RSVP here for planning purposes: https://forms.gle/zTUnwUHymTfqgnYr7 

BOO YEAH BPS!!!!! BPS P&C Halloween Fete Wrap Up 
Come closer my pretties and let me tell you all about our spooktacular that saw our
community come together to raise more than $70,000 for our school!!! No wonder we
were all exhausted at the end of it - we had approximately 5,000 people through the gate
and nearly $95,000 in revenue! 
 
First things first, thank you! Thank you to you, our wonderful community who helped
make the 2022 Halloween fete the best one yet.  
 
What a huge day filled with fun, laughter, spooks and fuelled by plenty of sugar.  
 
A huge congratulations and thanks to our fete committee - Rachel Forwood, Leonie du
Bois, Ariana Aljinovic, Judii Eldred, Kate Fraser, Angie Moujalli, Eugene Chung, Kellie
Montgomery, Jo Jakovic and Nick Breadman. Thank you for your tireless hours of work,
your financial contributions, your dedication and just plain determination to ensure that
everything we could have hoped for materialised.  
 
Special thanks to their partners, children and families who put up with the obsession of
the fete committee and for their support leading up to and on the day of the fete.  
 
We’ll name all of our sponsors and supporters below but wanted to give a special
shoutout to our Gold Sponsors LJ Hooker Bondi Beach / Bondi Junction for their amazing
signboards that graced the streets of Bondi.  

mailto:bondipublicschoolpcsec@gmail.com
https://forms.gle/zTUnwUHymTfqgnYr7
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Acknowledgement to Country - Adelle Robinson, Abe & Ike, Harlo and Hamish 
Zoe Pester & Natalia Greguric for their support 
Allegra Spender MP for the official open 

Ghostbusters - 4P  
Dia de los Muertas Mocktails - KV  

A shout out to Hamish G who was the winner of our art competition with his werewolf
collage that became the final poster and Madeline Smith who used her creative talents to
transform it into an eye-catching, spine-tingling advert for our fete. 
 
Thanks also to Brian Caoyoan for designing the awesome map that helped everyone
navigate throughout the fete and to Leah McQueen for the beautiful photos on the day. 
 
And thankyou to all our participants in the official opening of the fete: 

BEST DRESSED STALL
 It was a tie! 

Both went over the top and outdid all the others with their wonderfully themed stalls.  
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Stranger Cakes - 3D 
Spooky Hoops - 4H 
Haunted Haloooomi Plates - 1/2E 

Honourable mention also goes to
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SPOOKY SNAPS
If you’d like to share any snaps for the day, you can add them to this Google Drive link -
https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1cmoTLEA_EwXvEkYdSougVFQp_PD3k6u4?
usp=share_link If you would like to be credited for the images, please be sure to add your
name to the file names.  

We’ll be collating all imagery and releasing some fun collections in the coming weeks.  
 
MORE THANKS
We couldn’t not acknowledge some very important people who worked with the fete
committee in the lead-up to and on the day of to help the magic happen… 
 
Kym Thomas for his electrical prowess; Anthony White & Lucy Cornell, the boldest and
possibly hottest MC’s to have ever graced the make-shift stage; all of our central
volunteers including friends and Nan’s; the tireless decorations team; Natalia Greguric and
Anna O’Connor for their generosity and support; Kim Morris and all the office team for
fielding our constant questions; Matt G and the incredible BASC team for giving up their
Sunday to fundraise for the school; Kai Tando for going above and beyond from the
canteen; Frank Lonergan, Felicity McVay, Brian Caoyonan and Annabelle Viviers for saving
the fete lots of money; and our Year 6 students for taking time out from having fun to
collect donations.  

 

BONDI BULLETIN
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And of course this wouldn’t be a proper thank you without acknowledging each class’s
fete rep - they stepped up to make sure each class put on a fantastic stall and it would not
have been a fete without them: 

Ruthie Da Silva, Marisa Murray, Sarah McMahon, Barbara Hazell, Susan Heitor, Kym
Thomas, Rebecca Kennedy, Angie Moujalli, Carla Polson, Nick Pellow, Martine Gehl,
Victoria Loblay, Catherine Joseph, Heather Webb, Casey Hawthorn, Ciara Waters, Judii
Eldred, Kath McLean, Lucy Spenceley, Marina Makhlin, Lucy Cornell, Julia Frith, Claudia
Brueheim, Nicky Lavigne, Jackie Stephenson, Leonie du Bois, Nil Pozcu, Ariana Aljinovic,
Jayne Parker, Kate Jones, Rachel Hurford, Karina Pires, Yohan Jeevaratnam, Barbara
Vosoba and Caroline Egan. 
 
Some classes would like to give an extra special shout-out to other parents in their class
who went the extra mile to help out their stall on the day:  
 
KJ - What a huge creative effort to take on the Face Painting Stall! The dedicated class
team of Katie Holland, Sarah Estens, Belinda Morgan and Anika Schiffer practiced face
painting for months and were helped on the day by lots of wonderful class parents who
applied tattoos, took money and cleaned brushes and sponges non-stop! A very special
mention to the professional face painters who supported KJ - Face painting with - Anna
Banana and Cathleen Daenzer - Eco-friendly kids parties - Little Feet Events. These BPS
school mums dedicated their entire day to the KJ stall. THANK YOU. 
 
KS - Thank you to Susan Heitor for all the hard work you did on the fete stall for KS. It
simply would not have happened without you!  
 
1D - A huge thank you to all of our 1D parents and carers who helped out with donating
items for our showbags, sourcing equipment, decorating our stall, as well as our plaster
painting, sand art and sales on the day - it really was a team effort on the day to pull it off.
A special thanks from me to: our fabulous organising crew, Sally Macrae and Nellie
Kavenagh, Em Selmon and Daniel Hutchinson for their generous donations towards the
running costs, our incredible signage designers, Mark and Hayley Maynard, Emma Varney
who did all the last minute running around and collections and Elena Hattersley, Todd
Nelson and Stella and AJ Zanco who all worked central shifts as well as helping our stall.
We would also like to thank Anthea Polson Art for covering the costs of our plaster
painting and sand art activities so that we could keep them really affordable for parents
on the day! 

BONDI BULLETIN
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1/2E - Catherine for all her ideas, recipes and support with veggie chopping, serving and
cleaning. The decorations team - Mark, Pandora and Kim for the home-made, plastic-free
stall decor. Kai for joining our BBQ volunteers to serve yummy food. And all the other
1/2E parents who helped make the stall a success. Thanks also to the P&C fete team who
went the extra mile in so many ways. 

2TD - What an epic effort to our Super Class 2TD parents, carers and little helpers! It was
amazing, everyone coming together… from juggling multiple stalls to those who couldn’t
attend on the day but were there supporting us financially. We had it all! Special shout out
to Sam Merrick for the very early prep on fete day and Sarah Djemal my corn husking
partner! If anyone wants a scarecrow, let me know! 
 
3D’s special thanks go to - Babs & Heide & Linda for really getting the concept up &
running (while I poured drinks & triaged children). To the crew that came to the planning
meeting to delegate tasks & volunteer for jobs, thank you that was a really fun meeting.
To the team that set up, the team that stayed all day & those that came to shifts and
stayed longer than required you guys rock. Thanks to all the 3D kids & their siblings that
were given tasks & happily did them. Kappa, thanks for taking on the tech role & being
there all day. Thanks Brooksy for doing any task you were asked to. To all the bakers
including those of you not even from our class. Amazing.   
 
3T - huge thank you to Shaya & Ryan for spiking fairy floss from 9am in the morning till
the end of the day … I think Shaya is still pulling sugar out of her hair! What a mammoth
sugary effort.  
 
3/4W - Massive disco thanks go to: MC Paul's inspiring energy on the dance floor; DJ
Adam, DJ Franco, DJ Tokes for an awesome disco vibe; Adam and Steph for hours of
plotting and running outstanding lighting, music synced projections and the spooky
theramin. The judging team: Maureen, Phill, Brian and Ky-Lee for leading an athletic YMCA
routine and nearly put her back out doing the Cha Cha Slide. The decorations team: Auke,
Famona, Jess and Andy, Emily, Zoe, Steph, Nicole, Grace and Clara, Walt and Angie. The
stage managers; Julia and Ben. My roadies: Blair, Phill, Mr White, Campbell, Brian, Tony,
Graham, Nicole, Paul, Sarah and Bec. The Door Witches: Campbell, Steph, Nick and Fleur,
Adelle, Famona, Adrien, Sandra, Bec. Donations and Prizes: Adelle, Jane, Renee, Adrien
and Lukey, Auke and Jimmi and to all the 3/4W parents who donated money to cover our
expenses. 
 
5/6L - Chatime Scaryoke Lounge was pumping and loads of fun, all made possible by the
team of wonderful parent volunteers. A big shout out to Amanda, Bo, George, Kirsty,
Steve, Kerrie, Anthea, Monica, Katy, Niamh + partners and many more. Thank you. 
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RIDICULOUS RAFFLE 
42 prizes later, the raffle has been drawn and most prizes distributed. All winners have
been notified by the email they provided when purchasing the tickets. 

Below is a full list of supporters who donated goods as prizes

OUR WINNERS



Congratulations to all our competition winners from
the day… Guessing Comp winners: Beau Anderson,
Nathan Collins, Kathy Johnson, Charli Cobb, Declan
Hughes, Emma Lawrence and Zeke Barnett. Spooky
Hoops winners: Kai from 3/4W, Xander from 4P, Ava
from 5/6M, Flynn from 5/6M, Miles from 5/6M, Ned,

Leo and Maggie. Ping Pong Pumpkin winner: Fay,
mother of Ophelia.

Add a little bit of body text



4 NOVEMBER 2022                               VOLUME 15

iBuy Property 
Ellaslist 
Pegasus Media & Logistics 
Woolworths Metro Bondi Rd 
Sam the Butcher 
MILKRUN 
The Fruitologist 
Franscois Artisan Baker 
The Health Emporium 
Crave Coffee 
The Char 
Allcott’s Hire 
Kennards Hire Waverley 
Coles Eastgate Bondi Junction 
Meidy’s Cafe 
Baked by Keiran 
Naked Life non-alcoholic spirits 
The No Nasties Project 
Chatime 
Lucas Meats 
Anthea Polson Art 
Oh’Brian 
Toni & Guy Bondi Beach 
Concrete Skate Supply 
Little Feet Events 
Face painter Anna Banana 
Lego Masters 
Murad 
Rufus du Sol 
Bennett St Childcare 
Plastermaster 
Balance Moves 
Let’s Go Surfing 

FINAL THANKS 
Lastly, we wouldn’t have been able to produce everything we did without the support of
all of our sponsors. The following wonderful businesses supported our fete with cash or
product donations: 
 

Oh, and one more thing, you’ve got just under 2 years to get working on costume and
stall ideas for the 2024 Halloween Fete…now that’s a scary thought!  
 
















